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	PART 1

(OPEN TO THE PUBLIC)
	ITEM NO.




	REPORT OF THE LEAD MEMBER FOR EDUCATION



	TO THE CABINET ON TUESDAY 23 JANUARY 2001



	Subject:  Funding Formula for schools – reduction in small school allowance


	RECOMMENDATIONS:

It is recommended that members approve the phased reduction in small schools allowance as detailed in this report.



	EXECUTIVE SUMMARY:

The report identifies the effects of reduction in the small school allowance on individual schools.



	BACKGROUND DOCUMENTS:

Agendas and minutes of Fair Funding Group.



	CONTACT OFFICER:       Bob McIntyre                                          TEL NO:  837 1715



	WARD(S) TO WHICH REPORT RELATES: City Council Wide



	KEY COUNCIL POLICIES:        



	DETAILS:  Continued overleaf




REPORT DETAILS

1. INTRODUCTION

The OFSTED report on the City Council and the District Auditor have both criticised the level of support that is being provided to small schools, it was recommended that the City Council should remove or substantially reduce its small school allowance. The reduction of the small school allowance was included in the OFSTED action plan.

2. Consultation 

3.1. The proposal for the reduction in small schools allowance has been reached after the following consultation process.

· The fair funding review group (membership list of Appendix A) considered options during summer term 2000 and agreed a preferred option.

· Details of the preferred option were sent to all schools for their comments in the summer term 2000. Only two schools responded to the proposed changes one in favour and one against

· As a result of the poor level of response to the consultation, the proposals were reconsidered by the fair funding review group in the autumn term 2000. 

· A meeting was held with all schools currently in receipt of small schools allowance and individual problems discussed, the advice of school accountants in planning for the budget reductions was also offered. The reduction of the allowance was accepted by most schools.

3.2. Its was stressed as a part of the consultation exercise that the reduction is the small school allowance was not a mechanism to remove money from schools collectively, it would be recycled within the ISB.

3. Proposals

3.1 The current small schools allowance is geared to provide assistance to primary schools once their pupil numbers fall below 200 and to secondary schools once their numbers fall below 500. The actual numbers are deducted from these threshold numbers and the school receives a payment for each pupil difference 

(primary £180 secondary £829). The scheme will provide financial assistance to schools after they have become educationally non viable and theoretically would make payments to schools even if they have only one pupil.

4.2. It is proposed for primary schools that in future the small schools allowance will only be paid for the first 20 pupils that a school falls below the threshold i.e once a schools pupil numbers falls below 180 no additional financial assistance will be given via small schools allowance. In order to assist schools to plan for these changes the lower threshold of 180 pupils will be phased in –

· for 2001/02 the lower threshold will be 140 pupils

· for 2002/03 the lower threshold will be 160 pupils 

· for 2003/04 the lower threshold will be 180 pupils 

4.3. It is proposed that for the secondary sector that small schools allowance shall be paid for a maximum of 50 pupils,this maximum will be effective from April 2001 and that over the next three years the allowance threshold shall be adjusted as follows

· for 2001/02 small school allowance will be paid in the band 450-500 pupils

· for 2002/03 small school allowance will be paid in the band 500-550 pupils

· for 2003/04 small school allowance will be paid in the band 550-600 pupils 

4.4. The funding per pupil will be at 13% of the average AWPUF funding for each sector, this equates to the current funding levels within the primary sector but will reduce the level of funding within the secondary sector.

4.5. Appendix B illustrates the effect of a reduction in the small school allowance on a school by school basis. Whilst there are significant impacts on some schools by the end of the three year period the immediate effect next year is mininal.

4. RECOMMENDATION

Members are recommended to approve the proposals as set out in this report and agree the amendments to Salford’s formula for funding schools.







